AIDC 100 2012 Annual Meeting Minutes (and Luau)

April 3, 2012 6:00pm ET 

Dolphin Hotel – Disney World, Orlando, FL

Attendance
David Allais – Chair (Spouse: Gay)

George Wright IV - President

Paul Bergé – Past Chair (Spouse: Elisabeth)

Richard Meyers – Chair Emeritus

Bob Fox – Secretary

Paula Giovannetti
Sprague Ackley

Ernesto Castagnet (Spouse: Patti)

Chuck Furedy

Alfonso Gutierrez

Stephen Halliday

John Hill

Clive Hhohberger

Dan Kimball

Tom Miller

Bert Moore

Michael Ohanian

Ted Schultze

Glenn Spitz

Rick Warther

George Wright, Sr.

Introduction

Dave Allais and George Wright welcomed everyone and provided some opening remarks.
Membership Report – John Hill
John noted that there 184 names on roster + 1.  There are 32 lifetime members (fee for Lifetime Membership is $750).  He distributed a list of these members, grouped by the year they became Life Members.

He announced the following new members:

Steve Cuntz (not present)

Rick Warther (present)

Rick presented a brief but a very interesting history of his work in bar code and RFID.

John Hill reminded the attendees of the protocol and procedure for nominations. John is revising and republishing it.  John asked that anyone nominating a member put together a good dossier before sending in nominations.  George Wright IV noted that at least 1 other person should provide a nomination for each candidate.

John also mentioned that Dick Meyers and Jack Householder have done a great job is trying to keep membership up to date.  Dick asked that members present reach out to find and get information to members with whom we have not been able to contact.

John asked that each member send him an email (cc: Jack Householder) that their personal data is correct.

Need ability to update our bios – we cannot currently update bios on the website.  GW4 will look into getting biography update capability.

George noted that there is another candidate for membership that will be submitted to the membership committee.  George encouraged members to nominate new members.  He also asked members to submit comments on the procedures that John Hill will post.

George noted that we cannot update our own bios and that there is software available for about $500 to allow us to update their own bios.  The leadership plans to acquire that software so we can update our bios.

It was noted that Dave Czaplicki (“Zap”) was ill.  A card was passed around for all present to sign and send to him.

Treasurer report – presented by Dave Allais (Jack Householder provided the report but was unable to attend meeting)

Dave provided paper copies of the financial report and noted the following:

· As of March 31, there is $38,033 in 3 accounts.

· Last year, AIDC 100 contributed $1290 ($290 of which was from private donations by two separate members) to the AIDC Teacher’s Institute, held at Ohio University and run by Kevin Berriso.  AIDC 100 agreed to fund $1000 for this year’s (2012) Teacher’s Institute.  The Institute will not be held in 2013.
The complete financial report will be posted on the AIDC 100 website.

Other Business
Sprague Ackley commented Material Handling Institute Education Foundation has money, donated when Dick Dilling passed away.  That money has grown and is now available to fund the Teachers’ Institute – the AIDC Technical Institute at Ohio University - $10,000 out of this Foundation will go to Ohio University.  John Hill was extremely supportive of this effort and has helped in getting this funding.

MHIA has $14,000 for this – 14 teachers can use these funds

John and Sprague are Board Members of Institute

George asked each of members present to reach out to one other member (or two) with the objective of bringing other members to encourage them to be active in AIDC 100.

George recommended the following:

· Ensure members’ email accounts are not blocking AIDC 100 emails.

· Encouraged all to start their memoires. 

· Send old equipment, standards, documentation to Stony Brook.

Sprague noted that he was interviewed by a professional interviewer who was able to get quite a bit of information about him in a hour or two.  He suggested that we may want to fund getting such a professional to do this with our members to get their bios documented.

There is a repository on aidc100.org for presentations, white papers

John Hill recommended that Stony Brook University advertise white papers, etc.

George thanked Dick Meyers for organizing and arranging the catering for the Luau which followed this meeting.

Dick Meyers extended greetings from Teddy Goldberg, who was unable to make the meeting.

Action Items:

No.
Description






Who
2012-1
Send email to John Hill (cc: Jack Householder) confirming
All members

contact info and preferred email is correct.

2012-2
Investigate ability/software for easy biography update

George Wright IV

2012-3
Ensure 2012 Financial Report is posted on AIDC 100 website
Jack Householder

2012-4
Send out nominating procedures to membership


John Hill

2012-5
Provide comments to John Hill on procedures


All members

Respectfully submitted by,

Bob Fox, Secretary
